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Calling All Photographers! NALT Needs 2017 Calendar Photos  
 

The deadline for you to send us your photos has been extended to Sunday, July 10th. We need you to 
take a trip through your photo files, and find up to five of your recent—or not so recent—prize photos. If one of 
the photos you send is selected for the 2017 NALT calendar, you will receive 5 free calendars that you can 
share with family or friends as a perfect gift for the holiday season. Even if your photo doesn’t get used for the 
2017 calendar, it may be used by NALT in a future calendar, or in other ways—such as notecards, posters, or 
newsletters.  You will be notified whenever we do use one, and you will get the credit each and every time. 
 
Here’s what we are looking for: 
Photos that feature natural areas NALT is—or has been—involved with; including the Linley Valley, Mount 
Benson (and views from), Harewood Plains, pretty much all the creeks and rivers (and their watersheds) in 
and around Nanaimo (with extra emphasis these days on the Nanaimo River), Martha’s Place in Qualicum 
Bay (now a NALT property), Hamilton Marsh, Moorecroft Park, the Yellowpoint Lodge property, the  
Parnassian Woods (Van Kerkoerle property in Cassidy—also now a NALT property), sites on Lasqueti Island, 
South Winchelsea Island, Gabriola Island and Mudge Island, plus local area parks where NALT has been  
involved with invasive species removal and habitat projects over the past 21+ years. Also welcome are  
close-ups of flora and fauna generally found throughout the Nanaimo region.  
 
If you have a great photo of some site or feature in the Nanaimo area that we have missed on this list, send it 
in for consideration.  We generally do not use photos that feature people or pets, but a figure in the  
background enjoying an outdoor activity or a hiking group can add context to the “story”. As you may have  
noticed, each year we try to select a balance of images that match with an appropriate month or season.  
 
How to participate?  
For photos to be usable for the calendar, they need to be formatted in landscape (wide, not tall) and in a 
high enough resolution for clarity when they are enlarged to the calendar size of 81/2” x11” (3MB or 
more). Please email your photos to paul@nalt.bc.ca or drop off a digital copy at the NALT office. 
 

Please share with us your special photos depicting the natural beauty that makes this area such a great place 
to live.  Remember: Deadline for the 2017 calendar is Sunday, July 10th at midnight—but we welcome 
submissions any time before then. Please take time to take a trip through memory lane this weekend. 

 

 

This photo of a  
Kayaker entering the 
protected waters of 
Arab Cove in the 
Moorecroft Regional 
Park graces the 
cover of the 2016  
calendar. 
 
Photo: 
Philip Haddleton 
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Natural Abundance 

Native Plant Nursery 
 
The NALT Native Plant Nursery continues to be open on 
Wednesdays and Saturdays—operated by a dedicated core of 
volunteers. We have been pleased with many shoppers who  
often come with interesting plant and garden questions and 
ideas.  This spring has been a busy time—planting seeds,  
nurturing plants, and serving customers.  We have more shrubs 
and trees that were propagated in the cold months than we’ve 
had for several years.  Volunteers and friends of the nursery  
salvaged plants on Gabriola Island and at the Nanaimo Fish 
Hatchery.  We are grateful for generous hosting by Dean 
Gaudry, and Harmac and the Hatchery. 
 
This spring, the nursery participated in three community events: 
the RDN World Water Day, NALT’s Wild Foods Festival that 
partnered once again with the City of Nanaimo’s Earth Day  
celebrations, and the Morrell Nature Sanctuary’s annual plant 
sale.  It has been a busy and bountiful season, and we always 
enjoy the turn of weather that invites us to enjoy our lunch  
outside under the big cedar tree. 
 
As we move into warmer, drier months the time comes for extra 
care of plants and gardens, including lots of watering, mulching 
and weeding.  The RDN has once again asked us to supply 
small plants and seeds for their Water Smart community events 
over the summer months.  We appreciate this dependable plant 
order from April through October, and we believe that this  
cooperative partnership is a great way to promote the use of 
drought-resistant native plants and water-saving efforts.  We are 
also looking ahead to plant orders for fall restoration projects. 
 
There are a few ways you can help the native plant nursery: 
 -Come for a visit and a tour—and invite your friends and 

neighbours to join you.  We always welcome new volunteers 
too! 

 -Consider purchasing recycled tools, composters,  
 homemade planters and birdhouses.  Volunteers are having 

a “greenhouse sale” (like garage sale, only a bit different). 
 -Keep watch for, collect, and donate native seeds if you have 

excess in your garden.  They should be stored in paper to 
ensure they stay dry and cool.  Dropping off seeds at the 
NALT office is an option, or give us a call to make other  

 arrangements. 
 

Happy Solstice from the nature-loving Natural Abundance  
Native Plants Nursery! 
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A Special Summer Celebration 
 
This summer, as we gather in Cassidy at our annual August picnic, one item will stand out as a 
very special reason to celebrate. As you read in the March newsletter and in the Nanaimo News  
Bulletin, a special gift has been made from Anneke and Peter Van Kerkoerle to NALT: their  
property, the Parnassian Woods, with a Life Estate on title that assures they will continue to live 
on the land and treat it as their own. This gift will endure as a legacy and a tribute to the Van  
Kerkoerles’ stewardship of the land and their love of the environment. 
 
The Parnassian Woods is not only the 
site of Peter and Anneke’s home, not 
just the location of the Natural  
Abundance Native Plant Nursery, and 
not simply a favourite place to gather 
and celebrate; it is also a fine example 
of balance between agriculture and 
natural habitat: while 10 acres of the 
40-acre property was farmed by Peter 
as a commercial asparagus  
production, the rest of the land has 
been preserved for its natural values 
and actively enhanced by Peter and 
Anneke in the nearly 50 years that they 
have lived on it. The woodland area, 
featuring a coastal Douglas fir  
Biogeoclimatic zone, is a popular and 
tranquil location for walks along trails 
that wind through tall trees full of many 
bird species, past rocky outcrops  
covered with wildflowers in spring, and 
alongside a wetland full of red-legged 
frogs and other water-loving critters. 
 
This summer’s celebration, set for 
Saturday, August 13th, will be more 
than just a NALT picnic; this year 
will be an Open House event—
inviting all of the Nanaimo & Area 
community to join us for hourly 
guided walks, local live music, wild 
salmon BBQ with all the fixings, and 
a special tribute to Anneke and  
Peter. 

 

   

Our greatest responsibility is to be good ancestors 

      Jonas Salk 

 
Anneke and Peter Van Kerkoerle 

In their garden. 
NALT photo. 
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 2016 Smolt-Trap Project on Departure Creek 

 
In March 2016, a scientific permit was issued to allow NALT, the Departure Bay Neighbourhood  
Association, the Snuneymuxw First Nation, the City of Nanaimo, and Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO) 
to work together to operate an instream trap to collect Coho smolt data on Departure Creek.  This  
project involved and promoted stewardship education for adults as well as local students, and was  
supported and mentored by personnel from DFO. 
 

Departure Creek has historically been the home of Coho and Chum salmon, as well as resident and  
sea-going Cutthroat trout—although in recent years no Chum salmon have returned to the creek. 
A Coho smolt is a one year old Coho salmon, still living in fresh water. Smolts begin life as eggs deposited 
in the creek gravel. From this start, they develop into alevin, fry, parr, and finally smolts.   Smolting  
prepares the young salmon to adapt from fresh water to living in salt water, where they will grow into 
adults. Once they have developed into smolts, the young salmon head downstream and leave the river or 
creek for the sea—in this case, Departure Bay. 
 

This first-time Departure Creek smolt-trap project, which began operating in mid-April, was located on a 
private property on Bay Street behind the 7/11. The trap remained operational until the end of May. The 
fish encountered the trap on their emigration to the sea.  This year’s project confirmed the presence of 
Coho salmon, Cutthroat trout, sculpin, stickleback and crayfish residing in Departure Creek. 
 

Trained Streamkeepers, members of the Island Waters Fly Fishers, local residents and other community 
volunteers monitored the trap on a daily basis, early each morning. The volunteers were divided into seven 
teams, each team assigned to a specific day of the week. The team identified and recorded measurements 
of Coho smolts captured in the trap, before releasing them to continue their journey to the sea. Other 
aquatic species caught in the trap were also recorded and released. At the same time, with the aid of  
instruments, each team collected important water quality information—such as water levels and  
temperature, dissolved oxygen levels, turbidity and pH levels, as well as air temperature and weather  
conditions.  Students from the Departure Bay Eco School, accompanied by their teachers, also  
participated in the monitoring activities. 

 

The final tally of Coho smolts documented 
in Departure Creek over the six-week  
period numbered 50—a  small number in 
comparison to less-impacted creeks and 
rivers, but still significant. It clearly  
demonstrates that a small neighbourhood 
creek that has been subjected to  
de-forestation, plus the pressures of  
urbanization, runoff and pollution, can be 
restored and produce wild salmon in our 
backyards—as long as we continue to be 
good stewards and enhance, protect and 
care for the creek and its occupants. 
 

The information collected by this group of 
volunteer citizen-scientists has now been 
submitted to Fisheries and Oceans Canada, 
to be entered into their stock-assessment 
database. The information will also assist in 

the planning and funding support for future stream enhancement work on Departure Creek.  It is hoped 
that the Coho smolt trap project in Departure Creek will become a yearly event, and that it will continue to 
educate and inform the community on the health and status of this important natural resource in the  
Departure Bay neighbourhood.  It is also hoped that sometime into the future the tally of Coho smolts 
counted may even increase—thanks to ongoing stewardship and habitat enhancement of Departure 
Creek. 

 

A coho smolt is measured and recorded by volunteers on  
Departure Creek. 

 
Photo: Jean-Michel Hanssens. 
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Streamkeeper Workshops 
 
Thanks to funding from the Real Estate Webmasters, augmented by NALT stewardship funding provided 
by BC Gaming, NALT was able to host two Streamkeeper Workshops this spring—one in March focused 
on Departure Creek, the second in April focusing on Haslam Creek. Biologist Dave Clough led both  
sessions with his signature style of instruction: energetic and extremely knowledgeable. Both courses were 
filled to capacity, with participants from as far afield as Victoria and Port Alberni. There was even interest 
expressed from the Sunshine Coast. 

 
Comments from participants at the end of 
each two-day session were invariably  
enthusiastic about the Workshop. Registrants 
learned about the structures and indicators of 
healthy rivers, how to measure and record the 
health of creeks, and various restoration and 
enhancement activities that can improve fish 
habitat.  
 
A favourite component for many participants is 
about bugs—finding and identifying the kinds 
of bugs that live in streams, and what their 
presence reveals about water quality. The 
funding provided allowed NALT to waive the 
usual Workshop fees, so participants only had 
to purchase the $30 Streamkeepers  
Handbook. 
 
With such a resurgence of interest in this 

training, and an ever present-need for people 

in our communities who are trained and ready 

to steward our beleaguered rivers and 

streams, NALT will seek to secure funding to 

provide ongoing Streamkeepers Workshops—

hopefully one each fall and spring. 

 

Fish biologist, Dave Clough, leads Streamkeepers in  
identifying invertebrates living in Haslam Creek. 

   

Interested in becoming a Streamkeeper? 

Contact NALT at admin@nalt.bc.ca  or 

call 250-714-1990 
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Wild Foods Festival 2016 
 
After a one-year hiatus, NALT’s ever-popular Wild Foods Festival was back in time to partner with Earth 
Day celebrations this year. The first festival was held in 2010, and in 2011 we changed the format  
somewhat to team up with the City of Nanaimo’s Earth Day celebrations. In 2015, the festival had to be 
canceled due to a shortage of fresh wild foods available to chefs—a result of an early, dry, hot spring. 
 
With lowered expectations and not a little trepidation, we began planning for this year’s event. Another 
warm early spring heightened our worries, but soon cooler weather calmed our nerves. As chefs and  
vendors came onboard, enthusiasm began to build. On the day of the festival, the rain that was  
predicted held off, the hoped-for crowds arrived, and we knew we had a recipe for success. 

 
And a success it was! The quality of food samples served by participating chefs was excellent; the live  
music provided an upbeat for the day; vendors sold a wide range of wares—from fresh local produce and 
plants, to arts and crafts, clothing and herbal teas; and a delicious wild foods cooking demonstration and 
sampling session, followed by a circle discussion about developing local farm co-ops, provided interactive 
experiences for the community to savour. 
 
From the feedback received, it was a great day and a great way to renew the Wild Foods Festival and 
Earth Day Celebration as one of Nanaimo’s most popular events of the season. Watch for this perennial 
celebration of spring once again in 2017. 
 
Thanks to the chefs, musicians, vendors, presenters and attendees. Thanks also to festival sponsors who 

helped to cover our costs: Environmental Dynamics Inc. (Gold); Save on Foods (Silver); and McLean's 

Specialty Foods, Mid-Island Co-op, Paradise Island Foods Inc., and Quality Foods at University Village 

(Bronze). 

 

Folks lined up to sample the delectable treats like those offered by the VIU Culinary students 
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NALT AGM 
 
On June 8th, at the Kin Hut in Departure Bay, NALT held its 21st Annual General Meeting—with 45  
members in attendance. All reports, from the Treasurer’s to the Nursery Committee’s, spoke to the breadth 
of activities engaged in by NALT, and the value and quality of volunteer contributions of time and talents.  
Additionally, Wally Wells gave a brief overview of upcoming changes to the BC Societies Act, and how  
theses will trigger a review of NALT’s Bylaws to ensure that we comply with the changes. It may impact, 
among other things, NALT’s future method of conducting Board elections to ensure compliance and to  
allow for a more informed vote. Essentially, these changes may require a nomination cut-off for new and 
returning Directors, and an electoral information package being distributed prior to the AGM. The 2015 
Year-end Financial Statements, prepared by Palmer Leslie CPA, were approved unanimously.  
 
For this year, the Board election was conducted in the same manner as has been NALT’s practice in the 
past 20 years. Allan Hawryzki and Wally Wells stood for re-election, while Jennifer Davidson had  
previously indicated she would not be standing for another term, citing travel plans and other  
commitments. It was noted that Jennifer contributions to NALT have been outstanding. Whether organizing 
the Wine & Cheese Soiree, helping with stream stewardship, or participating in discussions, Jennifer has 
always done her homework, thought through the fine details, and added her well informed voice to the  
debate. Thank you Jennifer.  

Two new Directors, Nina Evans-Locke 
and Louise Manson, both of whom had 
previously approached NALT  
expressing their interest in joining the 
NALT Board, were nominated at the 
meeting and, along with Allan and 
Wally, were elected by acclamation to 
the Board by the assembled  
members—bringing the number of  
current Board Directors to 10 out of a 
possible total of 15, as per NALT’s  
current Bylaws. There were no further 
nominations from the floor. 
 
 
 

A light build-your bun supper was provided to offer sustenance and an 
interlude to the second half of the evening. Immediately following  
supper, a raffle draw for a painting of the Nanaimo River by Tom Hutton 
was held, which was won by Karen Hovestad. 
 
The evening was capped with a fast-paced and information-packed 

presentation by Guy Dauncey, author of his most recent book titled  

Journey to the Future: A Better World is Possible—a visionary fiction 

that is also a fact-filled blizzard of carefully researched changing times 

and technologies. Guy’s presentation and his book offer hopeful and 

concrete ways to meet and mitigate the challenges of climate change, 

while improving our communities and our quality of life. Guy  

acknowledged the incredible strides humanity has made during the era 

of fossil fuels, and his book heralds our transition to a low-carbon future. 

From the NALT archives: Nina Evans-Locke stands in the midst of 
a Project 2000 team as she is presented with the first ever  

Voluntary Steward plaque from NALT. 
 

Louise Mason brings a wealth  
of business and non-profit  

experience to the NALT Board. 
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Bottles for the River 
 

The good news, the less-good news and the other good news… 
 

The good news is it seems fewer folks are drinking out of single-use refundable containers—and 
a lot fewer (of our supporters, at least) are using single-use plastic water bottles. The flip side of 
that (the less-good news) is less money to be made at bottle drives. On Saturday, April 2nd NALT 
collected just over $730 worth of returnable containers. Nothing to sneeze at, but a marked 
decline from our best hauls in years gone by. The other good news is that, the same week, we 
received a cheque for nearly $690, representing several months of returnables that our 
supporters have taken the time to transport to the two Nanaimo Regional Recycling depots on 
Hayes Road (across from Country Club Centre) and Victoria Road (in the south end), sorted 
them, and asked the staff to “put it on the NALT account”. Together, these two cheques added up 
to more than $1400—a respectable fundraising total. 
 

As always, the efforts of the day were made more enjoyable by a great cohort of NALT volunteers 
who donned their green t-shirts and worked elbow to elbow in good humour and harmony. Thanks 
to our indomitable volunteers, and to all the loyal donors who dropped off their refundables. 
 

Thanks, also, to Lucky’s Liquor Store and the Country Club Centre for hosting the event, to the 
Country Grocer (Southgate) for supplying the food for our volunteers’ lunch, and to Starbucks 
(University Village) for keeping us all caffeinated. And, thanks to Kevin from Regional Recycling, 
who put in an extra long day looking after our needs and those of several other bottle drives on 
the day. 
 

Our next Bottles for the River will happen on Saturday, July 9th (the first Saturday after the long 
weekend), from 9:00 am until 2:30 pm in the parking lot beside Lucky’s Liquor Store at Country 
Club Centre. Hope to see you there! 

   

Start where you are. 

Use what you have. 

Do what you can. 

   Anonymous 
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~ THANK YOU ALL ~ 
 

Many thanks to all the individuals, organizations and businesses  
who have donated their time and skills as volunteers, contributed items or services,  

made financial donations,  
renewed or started a membership,  

or begun a monthly pre-authorized contribution (PAC).                                                                      
March 4 to June 17, 2016 

 

 

Donations – Moorecroft Acquisition Phase II:   
 
Donations – Mt. Benson Phase II:   
 
Donations – Nanaimo River Watershed Roundtable:  Big Moon Enterprises Limited, Department of 
Fisheries & Oceans 
 
Donations – Nanaimo River Acquistion:  
 
Donations – Linley Valley Phase II:  Helping Hands of Worksafe BC 
 
Donations and In-kind Goods – Natural Abundance Native Plant Nursery:  Gail Adrienne, Brian Banks 
(Nanaimo Fish Hatchery), Deryck Cowling, Dean Gaudry, Marie Heemskerk, Cornelia Hermus-Buys, 
Diane Jordan, Coco VanZyl, Dave Stech of Sharecost for the donation of trucking mulch deliveries, 
 
Individual Donations & New Memberships – NALT:  Connie Lou Bickford, Janice Dunn, Megan  
Farquhar, Louise Hamilton, Cheryl Headey, Cornelia Hermus-Buys, Leonard & Sharon Krog, John & Hilary 
Manning, Louiae Mason, Holly Phillips, Cyndi & Julias Pitvor, Don & Dorothy Wallace, Bruce & Wendy 
Ward, Godfrey Watson, Jenny Webb 
 
Business & Organization Donations – NALT:  Peter Mason Geomatics; Oliver Woods Recreation  
Centre and Leo Beier, custodian for donations of bottles over several years; Provincial Employees  
Community Services Fund 
New Pre-Authorized Contributions – Richard & Mary Cabell, Paul & Jo Kynaston,  
Donation – In honour of Wanda Wirachowsky’s wedding: Ian Gartshore 
Donations – In Memory of Gabe:  Paul Chapman, Susan Fisher, Betty Penston, Cyndi Pitvor and Jenny 
Webb 
2016 Wild Food Festival Thanks:  Ruth Caspell – foraging for miner’s lettuce: Ian Jones of Living Soils 
Farm for donation of miner’s lettuce and dandelion greens.  Our sponsors:  Gold Level – EDI  
Environmental Dynamics Inc., Silver Level – Save-On-Foods Bronze Level – Mid Island Co-Op, Quality 
Foods and Paradise Island Foods 
 
Volunteers from March 4th, 2016: Gail Adrienne, Connie Lou Bickford, Holly Blackburn, Ruth Caspell, 
Paul Chapman, Iain Colquhoun, Felicia Corvoglia, Deryck Cowling, Dave Cutts, Allan Davidson, Jennifer 
Davidson, Kathy Doyle, Doris Edwards, Susan Fisher, Dean Gaudry, Jeff Hawker, Allan Hawryzki, Pat 
Hogue, Barbara Hourston, Denis Hughes, Trish Jennings, Peter Jeremy, Liz Kawahara, Barbara Kerfoot, 
Anne Kerr, Duncan MacPhee, Lucas Margeason, Lee Masciarelli, Wayne Morgan, Linda Nichol, Betty 
Penston, Cyndi Pitvor, Janice Porteous, Liza Potvin, Ellis Richer, Tamera Rogers,  Sunny Rosser, Harriet 
Rueggeberg, Chris Scorah, Caimen Shapiro, Gary Smart, Beth Stanley, Andrew Steeves, Charlee  
Touchette, Coco Van Zyl, Bruce Ward, Wendy Ward, Jenny Webb, Wally Wells, Fraser Wilson, Inger 
Wyat, Linda Yemen, Jim Young, John Young. 
 



 

 

Donation/Pledge Form  

THE MOUNT BENSON CAMPAIGN II 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
DONOR CATEGORIES 

 $50,000 or more Ultimate Benefactor of Benson 

 $10,000 to $49,999 Benefactor of Benson 

 $5,000 to $9,999 Hero of Benson 

 $3,000 to $4,999 Grand Champion of Benson 

 $1,000 to $2,999 Champion of Benson 

 $500 to $999 Patron of Benson 

 $100 to $499 Friend of Benson 

 less than $100 Sponsor of Benson 

   
 

My donation of $_______________ is enclosed  

cash, cheque or credit card (check one)      AND/OR 

I would like to pledge $_____________ in ___(#) 

payments made monthly/annually/other_______  

Make cheque payable to NALT- Mount Benson Acquisition.  

 

Visa/MC#_________________________Exp Date:________ 

Tax receipts issued for donations of $20 or more. 

My name is 
____________________________________________ 
(for tax receipt) 

Please record this contribution in the name of :                

(if different) _____________________________ 

 I would like to remain anonymous  (Check Here)  □ 

My street address:_____________________________ 

City:_____________________postal code __________  

Phone:____________ Email:_____________________ 

Thank you for your continued support! 
OFFICE ONLY: TR #_____________ 

Nanaimo River Donation Form  
I wish to donate to the Nanaimo River Project,  

to assist with the costs of developing a Nanaimo River  
stewardship strategy 

  

Donation Categories 
$5,000 to $9,999  Benefactor 
$1,000 to $4,999  Hero 
$500 to $999  Champion 
$100 to $499  Patron 
$25 to $100  Friend 
less than $25  Supporter 

My donation of $____________ is enclosed as cash, 
cheque or credit card (circle one) 

 

Cheques should be made payable to NALT – Nanaimo River 
Strategy Project   OR provide credit card info 
 
VISA/ MC#___________________________ 
 
Expiry___/___Signature_________________________ 
Charitable receipts will be issued for all donations of $20 or more. 
TO receive your tax receipt and be on our contact list, please fill out 
the section below. 

NALT’s charitable tax # is 893193771 

 
My Name :____________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address:_______________________________ 
 
City/ Town:___________________________________ 
 
Postal Code:______________Phone:______________ 
 
Email Contact:________________________________ 
If this donation is being made in the name of someone other 
than yourself, please give their contact information 
 
Their Name___________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address:_______________________________ 
 
City/ Town:___________________________________ 
 
Postal Code:______________Phone:______________ 
 I would like to remain anonymous on all NALT thank you  
and recognition lists NO / YES (circle one) 

NALT Thanks You for Your Support! 
 

(OFFICE ONLY)  TR#____________________ 



 
 

 Please send this completed form to: 
 Nanaimo & Area Land Trust 

 #8-140 Wallace St. Nanaimo, BC V9R 5B1 
 

 I would like to:  

a) ���� Renew my NALT Membership 

b) ���� Begin a NALT Membership 
(Check the category that applies to you) 

__ Senior/Low Income/Student -$10  
__ Individual/Family - $20 
__ Business- $50 

c) ���� I would like to become a monthly donor: 
(Please see Pre-Authorized Contribution PAC form) 

OR 

d) ���� I would like to make a one time donation of: 
$__________ 

 

 Make cheque payable to: Nanaimo & Area Land Trust 

OR 
Please charge my Visa or Mastercard:  
 

 Credit Card #______________________________Exp Date :________ 
 

 Signature:_________________________________________________ 
 

 PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 
 
 name_______________________________________________ 
 
 mailing address_______________________________________ 
 
 city_____________________Postal code___________________ 
 
  
telephone_________________ email address_________________ 

Would you like to remain anonymous? ����  
Tax receipts will be issued for contributions of  $20 or  more. 

NALT does not sell, trade or loan our database of do-
nors, members or  

contacts to individuals or other organizations 
Thank you for your continued support! 

 

OFFICE ONLY: TR #_____________ 

 

NALT MEMBERSHIP FORM 

 Complete this section ONLY if you want to become a 
monthly donor. 

 

 Yes, I authorize NALT to automatically withdraw from my 
bank account on the 1st of each month beginning 
This date__________________(yr/month/day):  

���� $10.00 
���� $20.00 
���� $30.00 

���� $40.00 

���� Other amount:__________ 

���� I have enclosed a cheque marked VOID.   

OR 
Yes, I authorize NALT to charge my Visa OR MasterCard the 
1st of each month:  

���� $10.00 
���� $20.00 
���� $30.00 

���� $40.00 

���� Other amount:__________ 
 

Visa□ M/C□ 
#:__________________________Exp:_______ 
 

Signature:_________________________________________ 
 

Beginning: (Month)_____________, 20________ 
 
 You may change or cancel your contribution at any time by 
sending NALT written notice. 

 

 Please note: You will receive one tax receipt for the total amount of 
monthly gifts after the end of each tax year.   

 

 Your membership & monthly contribution are 
greatly appreciated.   

 

 Thank you for your continued support! 

 

Pre-Authorized Contribution (PAC)  
Includes Annual Membership 

~    
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